



MINUTES OF MEETING 10.01.24

7pm @ Redburn Community Hub

Present: *Chris Pless (Chair), Pauline Hughes (Vice Chair), Jean Walker (Treasurer), Toni Doyle (Secretary), David Dunlop, David Phillips Rodger Walker, Elaine Walker (Community Development), Craig McLellan (Community Development), Morgan Blackie (Legacy Hub), Stewart McConnell (Press Rep), Sgt Will Thomson (Police Rep).*

Apologies: *No apologies received.*

Item	Topic and Discussion	Action	By Who
1	<p>Welcome & Apologies</p> <p>No apologies received.</p> <p>Minutes approved by DP, seconded by JW.</p>		
2	<p>Community Development Worker</p> <p>Update given on Youth Groups. Adult Learning opportunities discussed.</p>		
3	<p>Police Report</p> <p>970 incidents reported, 273 of which were crimes.</p> <p>Action Plans put in place for Town Centre have had positive feedback</p>		

	<p>and outcomes, so are working as intended.</p> <p>Sgt Thomson very keen to increase youth engagement and encouraged members to continue circulating email address.</p>		
4	<p>Matters Arising</p> <p>DP still has to write letter to Stagecoach regarding services.</p> <p>CP will try to find contact for David Bell to try and fix issues with Facebook Page.</p>	<p>Letter to be written</p> <p>Contact David Bell</p>	<p>DP</p> <p>CP</p>
5	<p>Treasurers Report</p> <p>Given in AGM so not needed to be given again.</p>		
6	<p>Correspondences</p> <p>Group updated on all incoming emails/messages.</p> <p>SPT & LDP3 both plan public consultations this year.</p> <p>Agreed to start posting more public information on social media pages.</p>	<p>Be more active on social media/information posts</p>	<p>PH</p>
7	<p>Legacy Hub</p> <p>MB provided an update on services.</p> <p>Legacy Hub recently celebrated their first birthday!</p> <p>We look forward to a continued partnership.</p>		

8	<p align="center">Community Councillors</p> <p>DD raised an issue a member of the community brought to his attention regarding the lack of lighting at the playing fields next to the circuit. It was agreed that we would contact Trinity to discuss further as it is believed they are responsible for the land.</p>	Email to be sent to Trinity	TD
9	<p align="center">Elected Members</p> <p align="center">None Present.</p>		
10	<p>Community Involvement/Events</p> <p>TD expressed that she wished for CC to concentrate on Community Involvement as a whole and not just events. Engaging in various Community Projects and building relationships with as many community groups as possible. The group agreed that this would be beneficial and to give it some thought.</p> <p>TD also suggested more frequent meetings for fundraising/community projects allowing the group to be more productive. CP advised he could assist to make this virtual where needed.. as well as the monthly meetings.</p>		
11	<p align="center">Any Other Business</p> <p align="center">A vote was carried to start streaming CC monthly meeting via an online platform (Zoom/Teams).</p>		
12	<p>Next meeting : Date: 07/02/24 Time: 7pm Venue: Redburn Community Hub</p>		

